American Council of the Blind of Nebraska

Minutes of the Special Board Meeting

February 16, 2008

The meeting was convened at 11:40 A.M. at the home of the Vice President, Glennie Weiland. The special meeting was called by the Treasurer, Howard Compton. The President, Jim Jirak, the Vice President, Glendora Weiland, The Recording Secretary, Shirley C. Allen, the Treasurer, Howard Compton, the Corresponding Secretary, Janice Shafer, the Omaha Chapter Representative, Janis Compton, and the Lincoln Chapter Representative and President, Terry Brennfoerder, were present along with the Lincoln Chapter Treasurer, Sharon Brennfoerder.

The meeting was called to discuss discrepancies found in the financial records of the Lincoln Chapter when the newly elected Treasurer, Sharon Brennfoerder, ^s^med her duties.

It was discovered that in January of 2008, the former President, Mary Susan Orester, had vwten a check to herself in the amount of $1,900.00 along with a cash withdrawal of $100.00. There had been no authorization from the Lincoln Chapter for this transaction. Also, when Terry Brennfoerder submitted $500.00 he had collected from Give A Lift clients to the then President, only $300.00 was deposited in the bank.

Mary Susan Orester has repaid $1,500.00 of the monies she calls a personal loan, and has promised to pay $500.00 on February 27, 2008. She claims that Terry Brennfoerder did not include $200.00 in cash when he paid in the Give A Lift funds although Terry Brennfoerder has substantial documentation to this effect.

Howard Compton moved to deposit her check in the Give A Lift bank account and verify that the check cleared, that Howard would write a letter to Mary Susan requesting the money be

returned and to answer this letter in writing. The motion was seconded by Janice Shafer and passed unanimously.

Lincoln Chapter Treasurer, Sharon Brennfoerder, reported that the financial records of the chapter were a confused mess and that she was not sure that there was enough money to fund the activities of the chapter, It was moved, seconded and passed unanimously to give the chapter $250.00 out of the State treasury so they could continue to operate until things cleared up.

It was also moved, seconded and passed unanimously to reserve $2,500.00 of the Transportation Project funds to back up Give A Lift operations if needed.

The organization received an invitation to join NCIL and it was moved, seconded and passed to not do so.

At this special meeting called by Howard Compton, all members present were in complete agreement as to the actions taken. It was also agreed that these minutes not be published but to be held in the State records for future reference.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:00 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Shirley C. Allen Secretary
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